
C O U N C I L  O F  T H E  D I S T R I C T  O F  C O L U M B I A  
C O M M I T T E E  O F  T H E  W H O L E  
N O T I C E  O F  P U B L I C  O V E R S I G H T  H E A R I N G  
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20004       
 

CHAIRMAN PHIL MENDELSON 
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 

ANNOUNCES A PUBLIC HEARING 

on 
DC Public Schools Budgeting Practices 

on 
Tuesday, November 14, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. 

 
Hearing Room 412 (Track B) 

John A. Wilson Building 
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 

DC Council Website (www.dccouncil.gov)   
 

Council Chairman Phil Mendelson announces a public oversight hearing before the 
Committee of the Whole on DC Public Schools Budgeting Practices.  The hearing will be held at 
1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, November 14, 2023.  
 

Beginning with the Mayor’s failure to implement the Schools First in Budgeting Act (D.C. 
Act 24-722), the Fiscal Year 24 budget formation called into question several DCPS budgeting 
practices. The Committee is particularly concerned with issues implementing the Schools First in 
Budgeting Act, technology procurement, the timely disbursal of IMPACT awards to teachers, the 
use of Federal Elementary and Secondary School Emergency Relief (ESSER) funding, absorbing 
Washington Teachers Union salaries into the DCPS budget through the Uniform Per Student 
Funding Formula (UPSFF), Medicaid, and collections, among other budgeting practices of DCPS. 
This hearing will give DCPS an opportunity to explain the decision making behind its fiscal 
strategy and commit to corrections ahead of the formation of the Fiscal Year 25 budget. 
 

This hearing is limited to invited witnesses and agency representatives.  Those who 
wish to submit testimony for the record may do so by using the Council’s Hearing Management 
System at https://lims.dccouncil.gov/hearings or by leaving a voicemail at (202) 430-6948 (up to 
3 minutes which will be transcribed). Testimony will be publicly accessible upon Committee 
review. The record will close at 5:00 pm on Friday, November 24, 2023. If you have additional 
questions, please contact Bijan Verlin, Legislative Policy Advisor, at (202)724-4865 or 
bverlin@dccouncil.gov. 
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